WORTH SCHOOL DISTRICT 127

DR. ROSEMARY LUCAS BUILDING | 11218 S. RIDGELAND AVE., WORTH, IL 60482 |708-448-2800



September 18, 2024

Dear Parents/Guardians:

Today, a Worth Jr. High student reported to a staff member that they had heard about a potential threat to Worth Jr. High School. The student's report was shared with the Worth Police Department, which is currently assessing and investigating all reported information.

Worth School District 127 takes the safety and well-being of students and staff very seriously and assures you that the situation is actively being monitored. There will be a police presence at all three school buildings tomorrow. As Worth 127 remains fully committed to maintaining a safe, secure, and supportive environment for all students and staff, we encourage you to talk openly with your child about reporting suspicious activity or concerning information to a trusted adult.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. Please contact me or your child's building principal with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Dr. Mark T. Fleming Superintendent

Mach 1. Fleming

#Worth127StrongerTogether